Petition No. RZ10-02
Project Name


Minhinette
Property Location
1266 Minhinette Dr
Owner/Petitioner
Alfredo Ortiz and Lew Oliver
Representative


Lew Oliver
Petitioner’s Request
Site Plan Approval
Background
A petition (RZ 06-46) for the rezoning of 1266 and 1253 Minhinette Drive from R-2 to R-3A was denied by the Mayor and City Council on March 12, 2007.   The site plan submitted with this application indicated two single family homes and one townhome building to be located at the rear of the property.  

Per a Court Order, the City of Roswell rezoned the property located at 1266 and 1253 Minhinette Drive on May 11, 2009 to R-3A (Multi-Family Residential), per case #RZ09-03 with the following condition: 

A site plan, with density not to exceed five (5) units in conformance with R-3A zoning, shall return for approval by the Design Review Board, Planning Commission and Mayor and City Council through the site plan approval process prior to the issuance of a Land Disturbance Permit.

Per the above mentioned condition, the applicant has submitted a site plan for review and approval by the Mayor and City Council.  The proposed site plan, located at 1266 Minhinette Drive, includes two single family lots.  The townhomes, that were included with the original request, are no longer shown on the proposed plan.  The applicant does not include 1253 Minhinette Drive.  However, staff notes that the condition stated above still applies to this property. 

Site Plan Analysis 

The subject property is a single tract containing 24,698 square feet.  The applicant is requesting to subdivide the subject property into two single family lots.  Lot A contains 12,312 s.f. and Lot B contains 12,386 s.f. 
The applicant is requesting a variance to reduce the minimum lot width from the required 80 feet to 57 feet.  However, according to the submitted site plan, the applicant will need a variance to 55 feet for the lot width.  
Planning Commission Recommendations

The Planning Commission met on 3/16/2010.  They recommended approval of the site plan with the lot width variance and the two staff conditions. 

Recommended Conditions 

The Community Development Department recommends approval of the site plan and the variance to the minimum lot width.  The minimum lot width reduction is from 80 feet to 55 feet.  The plan shall be approved with the following conditions:

1. The subject property shall be limited to two single family homes and developed in accordance with the site plan received by the City of Roswell’s Community Development Department on January 27, 2010. 

2. A Division Plat must be submitted and recorded with both the City of Roswell and Fulton County prior to the issuance of a grading or building permit.
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